

The Speaker United States House of Representatives Washington, P. C. 20515

February 11, 1983

Mr. Henry Lacayo National Director UAW-V-CAP Solidarity House 8000 East Jefferson Detroit, Michigan 48214

Dear Hank:

The results of the November elections were a resounding success for the Democrats. I want you to know how much I appreciate your help and support in that effort.

The last couple of years were not particularly good ones for Democrats. We were involved in a long and painful rebuilding process. It is at times like these that one really needs the help and support of one's friends.

You have been a good friend to me and to the Democratic Congressional Campaign Committee, and for that I am most grateful.

Sincerely,

THOMAS P. O'NEILL, JR.

entition 11